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October 26, 1982 
Letter No. 4 – Amtrak Baseball-Type Hats 

 
Mr. W. J. Wanke  
First Vice President  
Brotherhood of Locomotive Engineers  
1116 BLE Building  
1365 Ontario Avenue  
Cleveland, OH 44114 
 
Dear Mr. Wanke: 
 

During negotiation of the Agreement dated October 26, 1982, it was agreed that Amtrak will 
provide all Passenger Engineers with a baseball type hat that identifies them as “Amtrak 
Passenger Engineers.” 

It was further agreed that the Brotherhood of Locomotive Engineers would participate in the 
selection and design of the hat and that a Passenger Engineer will not be required to wear such 
hat while on duty. 

Please indicate your concurrence by affixing your signature in the space provided below. 

Very truly yours, 
(original signed by) 
G. F. Daniels 
Vice President - Labor Relations 

I concur 
(original signed by) 
W. J. Wanke 
First Vice President 


